Media-Upper Providence Free Library

Library Material Replacement Policy

Borrowers are responsible for returning Media-Upper Providence Free Library materials by their due dates and in the same condition they were in upon checking them out. The library reserves the right to assess the condition of all returned library materials.  Damage fees may vary, depending on the extent of damage, up to the full replacement costs of the item.  Examples of damage include highlighting or pen marks, ripped or torn materials, stains, and scratches to CDs and DVDs. 

 If library materials are returned in such condition that the library decides to replace them or the materials are lost, then the library patron will be billed for the cost of replacing the material, plus a processing fee.  Library materials will be declared lost by library staff after three months, or if the library patron indicates that the material has been lost before that time.

Replacement Costs

The replacement cost will be determined by the cost listed in the circulation retention record or by the ISBN number.  If an item is out of print, the Library Director or Assistant Director will determine an adequate replacement cost.  This may require the patron to be assessed the fee at a later date when the cost has been determined. A borrower may not elect to purchase their own replacement copy. Any items processes may include a $2.00 processing fee added into the price of material located in the cataloging/circulation record.
Items that have been billed for replacement but subsequently found within 30 days of the billing date should be returned to the library, at which time the patron will be refunded the replacement fee minus a $2.00 processing fee and any fines that may have accumulated if the item is returned in good condition and upon proof of payment.

Claims Returned Procedure

If a patron claims that an MUPFL item has been returned but it is still on their account, the item in question will receive a status of “Claims Returned.” A library search will be conducted and if the item is found, the patron will not be charged overdue fines.  Patrons will not be billed for the first “Claims Returned” item.  After the first “Claims Returned” items, the patron is advised to return items directly to a staff member, rather than utilizing a book drop.  After the first “Claims Returned” items, the patron will be billed for any subsequent “Claims Returned” MUPFL items if the item cannot be located by the library or patron after the item has been placed on a search list for up to three months.
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